
 

 

Testimony of James Pursley 

Executive Director, ND Travel Alliance Partnership 

In Opposition to HB 1489 

January 24, 2023 

 

Chairman Weisz and members of the House Human Services Committee, my 

name is James Pursley, and I am the executive director of the ND Travel 

Alliance Partnership. On behalf of TAP, I am testifying in opposition to HB 

1489, particularly Section 2, which would forbid the use of publicly funded 

facilities for collegiate level athletic events that do not restrict participation of 

transgender athletes under the age of 18 or those enrolled in high school. 

Under HB 1489, organizations that allow transgender athletes to compete 

based on their gender identity would be barred from hosting tournaments and 

other activities in venues like the Fargodome or the Bismarck Event Center. 

This bill would require competitors in North Dakota to participate as males or 

females based strictly on the “biological state of being female or male, based 

on an individual’s nonambiguous sex organs, chromosomes, and endogenous 

hormone profile at birth.” We believe competitive balance should be left to 

sanctioning bodies with expertise in such matters. 

HB 1489 would harm North Dakotans and the cities that have devoted years 

and invested thousands of dollars making our state the preferred destination 

for organizations like the NCAA, the NAIA and other sanctioning bodies. 

While TAP understands that this bill seeks to retain a competitive balance for 

all competitors while offering equal opportunities for competition among 

“males, men and boys” and “females, women and girls,” the potential 

economic harm that may be caused by Section 2 of HB 1489 outweighs the 

benefit. 

TAP urges the House Human Resources committee to consider a do not pass 

for HB 1489.  

 

Thank you.   

 


